May 10, 2022
Evergreen Garden Club
May General Meeting

The meeting was called to order by President Cherie Luke at 9:30 in person at the Evergreen
Fire Rescue Training Center located at 1802 Bergen Parkway, Evergreen. Board members
present were Hannah Hayes, Vice President; Julie Ann Courim, Technology Officer and Janet
Gluskoter, Secretary.

Not in attendance: Kim Gustafson, 2nd Vice President and Helen McLeman, Treasurer

President’s Report

Cherie announced that she has tomato plants available for purchase. All proceeds will go to the
local Master Gardeners scholarship fund.

We acknowledged the long list of May birthdays, sang and wished them well.

New members in attendance; Pat Korbel & Mimi.

Secretary’s Report

Thank you to Hannah for taking the April board meeting minutes and to Janice Theobald for
taking the April general minutes which were approved by the board and submitted to the Wild
Iris.

Treasurer’s Report

Julie Ann presented on behalf of Helen. The Garden Tour financials report will be available at
our Sept meeting. Treasurer will keep the list of tickets purchased for reference at the check-in
station.

Members were reminded to use the Amazon Smile website when shopping with their Amazon
membership and to designate the garden club for community rewards on their King Soopers
loyalty membership, as well as the opportunity to purchase a Safeway card, (see Cindy Gibson)
for donations to EGC.

Vice President’s Report

Hannah informed members to prepare for the crazy garden hat contest and plant sale coming
up at our June meeting. We will be sending out a pole to the members to find out if you are
removing dandelions in your garden or not. According to the bee speaker we had, they are the
first flower available to the bees in our area but not essential. Hannah will be organizing a ‘share
your garden’ event for members only. Contact Hannah if you are interested. Another event to
take place after our garden tour will be a visit to the Harmony Village CoHousing community in
Golden.

2nd Vice President’s Report
No report.

Technology Officer’s Report



Julie Ann has updated our website and is asking all members to send photos of your garden to
be posted to our social media sites.

Committee Reports

Public Gardens Coordinator Annell Hoy

All gardens have been assigned volunteers.

Annell has Garden Tour tickets available for members to sell as well as brochures and small
flyers to hand out. It was agreed to only print out approx 50 map inserts.

Hospitality Jan Parks
Jan and husband, Steve, will provide/drive the truck at the rodeo parade on June 18th. We need
volunteers to walk with our group.

EChO table Donna Moore
No report

Garden Tour Coordinator Louise Heern

Louise stated that everything is on schedule for the tour.

There will be a reception at the Evergreen Art Gallery on Saturday, 7/09.
There will also be a “pre-tour” on Tuesday, 7/12 as a practice run.

Respectfully Submitted,

Janet Gluskoter, Secretary
Evergreen Garden Club



